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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
The IACP Welcomes New District 2 Director, Matthew Hassel  

 
Indianapolis, IN (February 18, 2015) —The Indiana Association of Chiefs of Police 

(IACP) is pleased to announce that Chief Matthew Hassel of the Bremen Police 

Department will serve as the new Director of District 2. 

Matthew Hassel is a 33 year career law enforcement officer currently serving as Chief 

of Police for the Town of Bremen, Indiana. Hassel graduated from Indiana State 

University in 1981 with a Bachelor of Science degree majoring in Criminology. That 

same year, he joined the Marshall County Sheriff’s Department serving as a Jail and 

Communication Officer. He then served as a Probation Officer for Marshall County 

before joining the Bremen Police Department as a Patrol Officer.  

In 1982, Hassel served as a Reserve Officer for the Bremen Police Department then later 

as a, Patrol Officer, D.A.R.E. Officer, Indiana Law Enforcement Training Board 

Instructor, Sergeant, Lieutenant, and for the past 13 years Chief of Police.  

In addition to his law enforcement career, Hassel was elected to the Marshall County Council in 1994 and 

continues to serve as Council President. He is a Board member for the Kiwanis Club of Bremen, Vice President 

of the Air Force Association and Member of the First United Church of Christ in Bremen. Hassel also served as 

a Deputy Marshall County Coroner for 19 years and a substitute teacher for the Bremen and Triton School 

Corporations for 5 years. 

To learn more about the IACP District Directors, please visit www.iacop.org.  

 

About the Indiana Association of Chiefs of Police (IACP) 

The Indiana Association of Chiefs of Police represents in excess of 95% of municipal law enforcement from around the state of 

Indiana and has been chartered since 1922. It and its sister foundation provide educational training and benefits to its nearly 500 

members. 

The mission of the Indiana Association of Chiefs of Police is to promote professionalism, training and networking for the law 

enforcement executive and to enhance public awareness of law enforcement and public safety issues. 

The Indiana Association of Chiefs of Police is an individual member organization consisting of ten local districts within the State of 

Indiana.  Each District has its own elected two-year representative on the Board of Directors.  The Board of Directors develops 

policies and programs for the membership as a whole. To learn more about the IACP, please visit www.iacop.org.  
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Pictured Above: Matthew 

Hassel, IACP District 2 

Director and Chief of the 

Bremen Police Department. 

 

mailto:mfw@iacop.org
http://www.iacop.org/
http://www.iacop.org/

